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Serious Concern Regarding the Silencing of Activism

28th February 2025
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Subject: Serious concern regarding the silencing of activism on Palestine and
Islamophobia

The SMCA condemns the recent developments which represent a silencing of voices
speaking up against the genocide and human rights atrocities being committed in
Palestine and Lebanon. In the last few weeks we have seen:

e Universities Australia (UA) adopt a controversial definition of anti-semitism which
goes beyond its stated aim of protecting Jewish Australians on campus, and includes
criticism of Israel and the Zionist regime.

e The threat to stand down Muslim community leader Wesam Charkawi from his
position as a student support officer at a public high school.

e An investigation into research grants awarded to writer and activist Dr Randa
Abdel-Fattah

e The standing down of prominent cricket commentator Peter Lalor for his social
media activity in relation to highlighting human rights abuses in Palestine.

These developments, amongst others, are very concerning. While the people of Palestine
and Lebanon continue to be attacked and killed by the Zionist regime, local voices of
protest are being systematically silenced.

Australian universities in particular must remain a welcoming environment for all
students, regardless of their background, faith, or political beliefs. It is imperative that
these institutions foster open dialogue and critical thinking, rather than stifling
legitimate discourse. Notably, the Jewish Council of Australia and the Australian
Jewish Democratic Society (AJDS) have criticized the new definition of anti-Semitism
for potentially conflating Jewish identity with support for Israel and Zionism, potentially
suppressing legitimate criticism of the lIsraeli regime and undermining the very
principles of academic freedom and inclusivity that universities are meant to uphold.

We call on the Australian government, its institutions, and media outlets to uphold
the principles of free speech and fairness, and to avoid using unfair dismissals and other
forms of pressure as a means of silencing or intimidating activists who speak out against
genocide and oppression. Our university campuses, schools and government
departments should be places where everyone feels safe and empowered to express
their views without fear of retribution. To uphold these values would be of paramount
Importance for future generations of leaders and politicians.
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